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September 28, 2018  
 
 
RE: Character Reference for Chris Daigle, Winterberry, Inc. 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My name is Michael Igo, President of Aqueous Consultants, LLC of Andover, MA.  I am a 
Professional Engineer in nine states and the District of Columbia.  I have worked with Chris 
Daigle of Winterberry Irrigation, Inc.  of Southington, CT for over 10 years with my previous 
employer and as a sole proprietor of my own engineering firm for the last four and a half 
years.  Our firm has designed many school athletic field, water resource, institutional, 
university, and high-end commercial irrigation projects with Chris leading his team to install 
them successfully.  I find Chris to be honest in his approach to coordinating and installing 
the projects that my firm designs.  We always have an open dialog going back and forth 
on ways to improve and streamline installations, which is not always the case with installers 
building an irrigation system by ignoring construction documents and doing it their way.  We 
find Chris and his team at Winterberry to be of strong character and honesty in their 
approach to constructing an irrigation system.  In addition, Chris and his team are a 
pleasure to work with in their honest and open dialog, positive attitude, and efficiency.  
Personally, I am happy when Chris and Winterberry win publicly bid projects and would 
recommend them to any Owner or General Contractor. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Igo, PE, D.WRE, LEED AP, CID 
President 


